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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: (November 4, 2005)

RE: BILL 210 -- Reducing Accountability -- Ministry of Children and Youth Services

  

OTTAWA, ON – Tuesday November 1st the Minister of Children and Youth Services, Mary Anne Chambers moved to have Bill 210 read for a second time at Queens Park. Bill 210 -- an Act to amend the Child and Family Services Act -- proposes to make sweeping, fundamental changes to the way child welfare services are delivered throughout the province. At the same time, the bill also attempts to reduce ministerial accountability by eliminating the existing right of child welfare service clients to have their complaints heard by a ministry appointed Director.
John Dunn, Executive Director of the Foster Care Council of Canada recognizes the fact that Bill 210 proposes to make much anticipated changes to child welfare legislation regarding the opening of adoptions and provision of support services to clients of child welfare agencies yet at the same time he cautions the citizens of Ontario and members of the Legislative Assembly’s Social Policy Committee who may deal with the bill to “be aware of the fact that a report titled “Voices From Within”1 created by the office of Ontario’s Child Advocate brought attention to the fact that internal complaint procedures already seem to be biased in favour of staff and that children and youth are often discouraged from contacting the Advocates office.
‘Sometimes youth felt that the alternative of another placement might in fact put them at greater risk. For this reason, they were greatly deterred from complaining. Throughout this project, as well as in the Advocates’ experience, it was obvious that retribution or reprisals do occur with regularity when young people complain about staff behaviour.  Most frequently, complaints become the youth’s word against that of staff. Complaint processes in place through legislated requirements appear to have a built-in bias in favour of the caregiver. The process of filing complaints with the worker or supervisor is seen by youth as futile. Often, each step up the complaints ladder seems to simply legitimize the decision made by the person previously reviewing the complaint.

There is a lack of independence and impartiality in reviewing complaints. Using the Advocate to facilitate a more unbiased review is often discouraged by staff. All of these factors contribute to a culture of care that may place vulnerable children at risk. History has taught us that effective and meaningful safeguards need to be developed. This has been reported over and over again within the last decade, yet little has changed.’
The Foster Care Council of Canada is a non-profit organization made up of people whose lives have been affected by foster care who work to support each other and educate the public on important foster care related issues as they arise.

1 Voices From Within -- http://www.children.gov.on.ca/NR/CS/Publications/Voices.pdf

-- 030 --
Page 1 of 1

